Minutes of the Autumn Regional Meeting held at the Fox and Hounds, Langthorpe, Boroughbridge on Sunday 20th February 2011.
Present: Howard Walsh (Regional Council Member), Gavin Haworth, Rebecca Green, Betty Palmer, Dennis Lowther, David Oxley, Jean Oxley, Ron Verity, Florence Verity, Beryl Thompson,

Jim Pigott, Barbara Pigott, Kate Metcalfe, Paul Metcalfe, Mike Hurford, Freda Fozzard, John Fozzard, Simon Baguley, Lynn Baguley
1. Apologies: Geoff Wood, Sheila Dickinson, Clive Richardson, Barbara Johnston, Pat Black, Trevor Black, Stephanie Sleightholme, Mary Rudd, Kathleen Lowther
2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting: agreed as a true record .

3. Matters arising: 


a)
HW confirmed that there was slightly over £50 left for GYS 2011.


b)
GH reminded everyone for pictures for the display board.


c)
HW confirmed that he has spoken to the GYS and they said the Northern Region can take responsibility for the silver tray and we can present it in the lines. DL said that he would get the tray valued and take responsibility for it until it has been presented in the lines at the 2011 show. From here it will then be kept by the winner and returned the following year into the Northern Region’s safe custody. It was decided that the wording on the tray was to be checked and if the wording was for the champion the tray would go to the champion but if there was no wording as to who it should go to the tray could be given to the Northern member with the most points if that was what the region decided. DL is to investigate.(He has done. It is for the champion and it is being valued)


d)
Breed promotion – GH said that there was a new bone china mug for sale at £5 if it was bought at an event there is no p&p. There iss also a selection of clothes embroidered with JSS logo and flock name available. It is also possible to get wheel covers, trailer stickers and banners similarly printed).

 No-one has come forward with the pictures for the board – GH to try and get some from the society.  

4. Correspondence: none

5. Council Member’s report: HW apologised for not having copies of the minutes but was unable to print them off, they are available on the website. There are 2/3 items of interest.


a) Beryl’s application onto the provisional panel has been rejected due to no-one seeing her sheep for 10 years. There was a general discussion regarding the potential of Robert Price being put straight on to full judging panel due to his experience of Kerry and Jacobs. HW to raise at Council. The discussion went on that exhibiting should not be taken into consideration as we have a lot of judges without sheep. HW expressed that he feels that to get onto the panel they need to being showing sheep but once on the panel it is not so much of a necessity. HW to put forward the concerns raised by the region as BT is a current judge of Manx Loghtans and has sheep of her own but has no desire to show now.

BT is reapplying after Clive Richardson and Barbara Johnston have seen her sheep.


b) Regional sales are to be renamed as per the October meeting. The Skipton sale is to become the Northern Regional Show and Sale.


c) Fees are not going to be increased for registering lambs.  It was thought that if the cost went up there maybe less poor quality lambs being registered.

  
d) Entry fees for rams at the sales are to stay the same.

Question raised – can you deregister a ram or ewe? HW to investigate (answer no)
6. AGM 2011: All the plans coming together thanks to the help of a small team.  The hotel is fully booked and there are details of alternative accommodation, visits and transport on the website. Items for the auction are still required.

7. Regional Display board: Gavin is to update with the current years dates and pictures ready for the agm and North Sheep
8. North Sheep, Hexham: A small stand has been booked and if anyone can help with manning the stand or bringing sheep or spinning to get in touch with HW.

9. GYS: The trophy has been sorted (see earlier notes). HW is to ask Emma Dodsworth if she will do the food. Ass there is less money left, if anyone wants to bring a bottle they are more than welcome! HW is to write to the GYS regarding the costs of accommodation and the standard on behalf of the JSS.(Done. But accommodation has not been upgraded, it is £10 more expensive and is well over-subscribed so clearly not everyone is dissatisfied with it)

10. Ideas for meetings: maybe a change of day so supper can be bought and a raffle to cover the cost of the room. HW to speak to Eblex and Jane Chapman about being speakers at forthcoming meetings.

11. AOB:

· Age on the judges information form. HW is to bring it up at the council meeting (and he wasn’t the only one. It should have been stated it only refers to new judges)

· Judges seminars shouldn’t be held away from the public, the information discussed should be available for everyone to hear.

· Breed description should be made more definite. It is has a lot of desirables and preferred while other breeds have shall, must and will. It is easier to understand what is required (JF brought up Stafford Show ground’s description of sheep around the ring).

· Skipton Sale – 3rd September 2011 there are just livestock. No additional sales like machinery.  Jacobs should be showing in the same area as last year but sold after Wensleydales. The sheep will still need to be there at the same time to give time for the inspecting. Barbara Webster is judging. Breed standards are to be published at the sale to help new breeders. Unregistered sheep are to be sold at the end of the sale and a published list of vendors.

· JF put forward that it may help to have the same inspectors or a team of inspectors to do the shows so that there is consistency and means that people can buy with confidence.

· HW announced that he was stepping down after the agm. He was organising North Sheep but due to work commitments he doesn’t have the time to put into the role.

· JF has a jumper for the wool cup if anyone has any other items to let Beryl know.

· Information – Les Pearse’s on Canal Road, Bradford can tan skins.
